
 
 
 
 

4.  14-0738 Fountain at Ruscelletto Park, proposed by Venice Area Beautification, 

Inc. (VABI) - Judith Keeler, VABI President 
 

Ms. Keeler displayed a photo of the proposed fountain, provided an 

overview of the location, and the fountain, noted the proposal will be 

presented to the Parks and Recreation Advisory Board for electrical and 

maintenance purposes, the fountain will be on a lighted time cycle in the 

evenings with a variety of colors, stated approval was received by the 

Venice Housing Authority (VHA) and residents of Venetian Walk, and 

requested board approval as public art. 

 
Discussion followed on fountains not being defined as art in the 

ordinance, and visibility of the fountain. 


